SARATOGA COUNTY FIRE ADVISORY BOARD

Meeting Minutes
July 25, 2016
7:00 pm
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Sheriff’s Office

John Cooper OES



Guest
Chairman Hunsinger called the meeting to order.
The pledge was said and a moment of silence was observed for fallen brethren.
 Guest was acknowledged.
On a motion made by Joe Plewinski, seconded by Kevin Barkley, the June minutes were unanimously approved as written. 
Director information – Carl circulated CAD/Mobile E911 project update.  Our office meets with TriTech weekly as well as multiple conversations throughout the week with both TriTech and our partnering counties. We expect the CAD/RMS to be ready June 2017. We plan to have the 911 phone system complete by September 2016. 

When TriTech is ready for Fire/EMS information, they will be in contact with our office for input regarding the building of that program. We plan to have their Business Analyst come in and sit down with the fire service for input on needs and expect that to take place this Fall. 
GIS discrepancies are being handled by our Planning Department and our office takes care of address discrepancies.
Interface issues – I will get an update.
Radio reprogramming project – We are still working with Greenfield and Wilton as our test areas. A discussion took place regarding the number of banks on the radios. When the reprogramming is complete and the Radio Committee goes back out to departments to retrain on the radios, all of that information will be clarified.
There have been low volume dispatching concerns – tones go out loud and clear, but voice is low. Carl will talk to the Sheriff’s Department.
A Tier 3, Emergency Management Certification and Training Class, will be held at the Galway Emergency Medical Services building on August 3, 2016.
Fire Coordinator – State training: Daytime FF1 – starts today
                                                        FF2 – tentative for September




        Live Fire – Fall





        Building Construction – Fall

Letters went out to the Chiefs regarding FF1 and FF2 classes. 
I am still missing two Mutual Aid Plans.

I have a meeting set up with a welder to look at the repairs needed for the burn building.

I anticipate requesting funds in the 2017 budget for majors repairs needed at the FTC.

CP Rail may have a rail car available for training purposes – this will be pursued.  
Sheriff’s Department information – no information to report
Chairman – no information to report
.
Vice Chairman – no information to report
Hazmat Committee – There was a training exercise on July 9th at Slack Chemical.
There is a possible opportunity to support the track again this year.

We are looking into training for the Fall.
Mutual Aid – no additional information to report
Personnel Committee – The current job description for the Deputy Coordinator position has been revised.
Fire Training Center – no additional information to report
Legislative Committee information – please refer to the Capital Bulletin that is sent out
Radio Committee – I received a Disaster Preparedness request. I will discuss this with Carl and Ed and go from there.
Budget Committee- no additional information to report 
Recruitment and Retention – There are still no numbers in from FASNY on Recruit New York.

We would like to do a television interview with a stay at home parent that volunteers.  If anyone knows of one, please contact Art Hunsinger. 
Old Business – We are still collecting information on fire reporting programs being used by departments in our county.
New Business – no new business to address
Good and welfare – There have been multiple firefighter accidents recently.  Please be mindful of your surroundings (apparatus/people/vehicles nearby). 

Some fire companies are installing cameras on their apparatus for safety reasons.

The next meeting will be August 29th, 7:00pm in the EOC in the Emergency Services Office.  
On a motion made by Joe Plewinski seconded by Alex Rockwell, the meeting was unanimously closed.
